## STATE BAR OF NEVADA

January 29, 2015

Marshal Willick Willick Law Group 3591 E. Bonanza Rd. Las Vegas, NV 89110 marshal@willicklawgrop.com

Re: E-Filing, Eighth Judicial District

Sent via email

Shr Order

600 East Charleston Blvd. Las Vegas, NV 89104-1563 phone 702.382.2200 roll free 800.254.2797 fax 702.385.2878

9456 Double R Blvd., Ste. B Reno, NV 89521-5977 phone 775.329.4100 fax775.329.0522

www.nvbar.org

Dear Marshal:

I am following up to our brief conversation at the Legal Aid Center of Southern Nevada luncheon and your subsequent email regarding the e-filing system in the Eighth Judicial District. I reviewed the excerpts from your legal notices and other information provided to get a sense of your concerns and to determine if this matter falls within the realm of current priorities of State Bar of Nevada as we support attorneys in Nevada.

There may or may not be a problem with administration of the e-filing system in the Eight Judicial District. Certainly if the State Bar were to address the issues you address in your communications, we would be required to allocate staff and volunteer time to research the matter. The State Bar currently is not in the position to allocate resources to review this issue. The focus of the Board of Governors and staff is directed toward our core functions and statewide support. If you haven't already done so, this matter should be brought to the Nevada Supreme Court Bench-Bar Committee and/or to the attention of the new Chief Justice of the District Court.

I realize my response does not provide you with remedy or action you seek from the State Bar. As noted above the State Bar currently does not have available resources to focus on one judicial district in the state.

Sincerely,

Elana J. Kraham
Elana T. Graham

President

cc: Larry Digesti, President-Elect

Kimberly Farmer, Executive Director